
TRELIGHTS
Christmas Lights and 
Coronation Park Committee
The A.G.M. of the above will be held on 
the 21st. March 1994 in the Methodist 
Chapel, Trelights at 7.30pm. Everybody 
interested in Trelights will be made most 
welcome. F Milton. Hon. Secretary.

PLAYGROUP A.G.M.
Our A.G.M. will be held on Monday 28th. 
February in the Penhaligon - Room at 
8.00pm. Anyone who is interested is very 
welcome to attend. Annual reports will be 
given and an election for committee 
members will be held. If you feel that you 
have anything to offer the Group we shall 
be very pleased to see you at the meeting -  
you do not need to have a child at 
Playgroup to serve on the committee -  
simply give your ideas. Fresh input is ‘ 
always welcome. Mrs_ N. Evans.

P.I.P.F.A.G.'S
The first meeting of the Port Isaac Playing 
Field Action Group took place on 29th. 
May 1990. The reasQn for formation of the 
Group was to better equip the Village 
Playing Field. With the help of grants, 
donations and lots of fund-raising, the first 
piece of equipment was installed for use in 
October 1990. A total of £4,500 has been 
spent to date on the Playing Field, and 
when the Action Group decided to disband, 
it was thought that a public meeting should 
be held to discuss what should happen to 
the £518.62 remaining in the account. This 
meeting was held on Tuesday 1 st. February, 
chaired by Carol Richards, who gave a 
short account, to the members of the public 
who had braved the weather to attend. 
Three suggestions for the use of the money 
were put forward:
1. A letter from the Parish Council 
suggesting the money be left in their trust 
for the replacement, maintenance, and 
possible provision of new equipment for 
the Playing Field.
2. Used for ‘Project 20005.
3. Given to the school for the purchase of 
equipment for the school.
After a short discussion it was decided that 
as the money had been raised by the 
community as a whole, for the Playing 
Field, it should be used accordingly, and 
remain in an account held by the Parish 
Council for use within the Playing Field.
The original Committee has now dis­
banded, but there is no reason why a new 
group can’t be formed and raise some 
money for new swings, for that is what 
seems uppermost in everyone’s thoughts. 
The members bf P.I.P.F.A.G. would like to 
thank everyone for all their help and 
support in the past. Mel Dingle.

tEije <©uiet Corner
It is in Jesus Christ you reach your full life. 

Dr. James Moffatt. (Colossians ch. 2)

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE
The Christmas shopping trip to Plymouth 
was enjoyed by members and friends, as 
was our annual post-Christmas lunch at the 
Cornish Cafe. Thank you all, dear friends, 
for supporting our events.
At the January meeting we had ‘Making 
Lampshades’ by Zofia Fry, but modesty 
prevents me from giving it a ‘write-up’. 
Competition: M. Hoskin and D. Oliver. 
Flower of the month: D. Oliver and P. Rex. 
Our A.G.M. was held at the February 
meeting and the retiring officers reported a 
successful and interesting year. We had had 
outings nearly every month between spring 
and winter and they were all well supported 
from the village and by neighbouring 
W.I.’s. The monthly Competition Cup for 
last year (on points) was won by M. Hos­
kin, 2nd. prize - P. Rex, 3rd. prize - Z. Fry. 
Flower of the month for the last twelve 
months - N. Oliver, Z. Fry and D. Oliver. 
The following officers were elected. 
President - Mrs. P. Rex, Vice President - 
Mrs. M. Hoskin, Secretary -  Mrs. E. Mor­
ris, Assistant Secretary -  Mrs. S. Brown, 
Treasurer -  Mrs. Z. Fry, Outings and Press 
-  Mrs. Z. Fry. February Flower of the 
Month -  Z. Fiy and P. Rex.
1994 is a special year for the Port Isaac 
Institute as we will celebrate our 70th. 
anniversary in November! We plan many 
activities this year -  outings, coffee morn­
ings, bread making demonstration, jumble 
sales and you name it -  we’ll do it! But 
most important of all will be our 
‘Anniversary Recruiting Drive’. This is 
aimed at all of you, dear friends from the 
village, will you please support us in this 
effort?
When we came to Port Isaac in 1986 I 
didn’t know a soul but within a month 
I was ‘roped in’ (very willingly) to join the 
Institute and I haven’t looked back since. It 
was a wonderful opportunity to meet new 
friends and take part in all sorts of mar­
vellous activities.
We meet on the second Thursday of each 
month in the Wave’s End Club, behind the 
main building at Castle Rock Hotel, at 
2.30pm. Do drop in, you’ll be most wel­
come. We are planning a return visit to the 
Lost Gardens of Heligan, near Mevagissey 
in April and a trip to the Flora Dance in 
Helston on the 7th. of May. Zofia Fry.

IT'S TOMORROW!!!
10.30am: Church Hall. Be there!!!

RAINBOWS 
JUMBLE SALE
Port Isaac Rainbows held a very successful 
Jumble Sale on 2nd. February. The 
Rainbows all helped on the various stalls 
and raised a total of £70. A cheque for £50 
has been sent to Feed The Children for the 
‘Children’s Convoy’ to Bosnia. Thank you 
to all the people who helped on the day.
The Rainbow Guides meet every Wed­
nesday during term time from 3.30 to 
5.00pm. in the Village Hall, so, any girls 
aged between five and seven years, come 
and join in the fun. $ea Horse and Turtle.

(Jane Rowe and Lil Thomas)
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NO TRIO IN MARCH
There will be no Trio next month.
It is felt it will be better if the April Trio 
comes out at the beginning of April, May’s 
at the beginning of May, and so on. Also, 
The Blackthorn Press usually happens to be 
busy with printing orders at the end of the 
month. Therefore, from April onwards, 
Trio will still appear eleven times a year 
(Februaiy to December) but on the first 
Friday in the month.
Deadlines: news items before 4.00pm. on 
Wednesday one week earlier, advertise­
ments two weeks earlier (to give time to 
make them up before the typing and sub­
editing of articles starts).

HEART MACHINE
The Heart Machine was handed over on the 
28th January. Our grateful thanks to all 
who gave and attended any events in the 
past. More events are in progress for 
another machine.

The Lobb family and local friends.

^ os£ P °/
AN EXHIBITION OF PAINTINGS, 

i  WOOD CARVING AND POTTERY 
AT THE GREEN DOOR CLUB 

PORTGAVERNE 
Open Daily 10am until 5pm.Friday 
1 st- Sunday 17th. April (Inclusive)

FEATURING THE RECENT WORKS OF
DUGALD STARK VALERIE WRIGHT
NICHOLAS ST. JOHN R0SSE BARRY CLIFTON 
PETER READING DEREK PLUMMER
JACQUELINE PERKIN JOHN RADWELL

WOOD CARVING BY ROBERT OAKLEY 
POTTERY BY CAROLINE BOUSFIELD GREGORY
Donations to the First Air Ambulance



PARISH COUNCIL
An unofficial report compiled from notes 
taken by a member of the public during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, Port 
Isaac, on Monday 14th. February For 
authoritative information, please refer to the 
Parish Council minutes.
There were several members of the public 
present but no points were raised for public 
discussion.
Finance
Expenditure for the month exceeded the 
£324 in the current account, so £500 is to 
be transferred from the £3,545 in the high 
interest account.
A cheque for £518.89 had been received 
from P.I.P.F.A.G. to be held in trust on a 
high interest account and used for new 
playground equipment or maintenance of 
the existing equipment. The possibility of 
providing a netball practice post will be 
discussed next month.
Parish Paths Partnership 
Having failed to join the scheme this year, 
the application for next year will be sent in 
straight away.
Local Plan Consultation Meeting
David Bolton, David Phelps, and Mark 
Provis will attend a meeting for local 
councillors to be held in Wadebridge on 
Thursday 17th. March, the day after the 
public meeting.
Annual Parish Meeting 
Paul Tyler MP is to be invited to speak at 
the meeting which this year will be held on 
Thursday 21st. March in the Church 
Rooms. Council and District Councillors, 
representatives of Police, County Council 
Highways Department, South West Water, 
plus the Dog Warden, and Betty Doney 
(footpaths officer) will also be invited, Cllr. 
Bill Dawe asked for the issue of an Article 
IV Order for Port Isaac to be raised.
Port Gaverne Toilets
Tenders are being advertised for, for the 
operation and cleaning of the toilets from 
31st. March to 30th. September.
Coidstanton Corner
David Phelps reported that two cars had 
gone over the edge and that ‘Highways’ 
should be asked to either reduce the 
severity of the comer or provide a crash 
barrier. He said there will be a bad accident 
there. The Highways Department will be 
asked to look at the problem.
Signs at Port Isaac Turn (B3314)
David Phelps said the conglomeration of 
small signs should be replaced with larger 
single signs where ‘Poltreworgey’ was 
removed and ‘Trewetha’ added. ‘Highways’ 
will be asked to do this.
Port Isaac Illuminations
Erie Stokes reported that vandalism and the 
weather combined had caused many losses 
and other problems for the Christmas 
Lights. The Playgroup train display had 
blown across the road with the danger that 
a claim for damage might have been made 
against him. As he would not be in a 
position to pay such a claim, he asked the 
Parish Council to act as an ‘umbrella’ for 
the lights and so be able to insure them. 
Cllr. Bill Dawe said the scheme should be

supported in any way possible. The Council 
are going to look into the possibility of 
adding both the Port Isaac and Trelights 
Christmas illuminations to their existing 
insurance schemes.
St. Endellion Graveyard
The agents acting on behalf of the Parish 
Council will proceed with the transfer of 
the piece of land, to provide an extension to 
the churchyard, providing all parties are still 
in agreement with the valuation and con­
ditions of sale drawn up in 1991 but 
shelved pending the resiting of an elec­
tricity pole -  now completed. There will be 
a meeting attended by a member of the 
Parish Council, the Parochial Church 
Council, and the tenant. Bill Norris 
expressed fears that meeting the stringent 
fencing requirements could well cost more 
than the land but, as the Council was 
committed to the purchase, the costs would 
have to be met somehow when the time 
came. This could easily be a year or more 
hence as the land was not immediately 
required by the church.
Reports of Committees
District Council: Cllr. Bill Dawe repeated 
his request for an Article IV Order on Port 
Isaac village. He went on to point out that 
there was to be a site meeting of all in­
terested parties a t‘Maylands’ Port Gaveme. 
David Phelps urged all Councillors to 
attend the site meeting because if the owner 
were to get away with the things he had 
done in defiance of planning regulations, it 
would clear the way for anybody else to do 
the same.
Tarmac and Chippings: Mark Provis was 
glad to see that the new entrances at 
Trewetha Lane council houses were under 
way. The bottom of the village, however, 
was a terrific mess and in a disgusting 
state, and he hoped that the re-surfacing 
work would not be carried out during the 
Easter two-week holiday period.
School: Bill Norris complained that a reply 
to a Parish Council letter had been sent to 
the headmistress and caused some ill- 
feeling with the Education Department. 
Mark Provis said the Council should write 
to the Education Office and take the buck. 
This will be discussed next month.
Seats: David Phelps said that a new black 
seat had arrived but was being kept in a 
bam at Trewetha until the weather 
improved. Eric Stokes said that the two 
seats on the Platt were to be removed, 
given a coat of preservative, and kept in 
store for the winter.
Council for Parish and Town Councils:
Henry Symons said there was to be a 
special meeting of C.A.P.T.C. to discuss 
the plans for proposed changes in local 
government. The new authorities would be 
installed in 1997.
CLERK’S CORRESPONDENCE
a. Good news was received that due to an 
increase in the Revenue Support Grant, 
North Cornwall District Council are now 
able to continue with the maintenance of 
the public toilets,
b. A letter from Malcolm Price, Planning 
Officer, explained that if the Parish Council 
raised an objection to a plan then that plan 
could not be considered for ‘delegation5.

c. A letter from Mrs. Rander, Cornwall 
County Council, said that previous owners 
of Burrow Park Farm could only think of 
one couple, a Mr. and Mrs. Spry, who had 
walked the path through the farmyard with 
any regularity so that it would be necessary 
to find other people who could validly 
claim they had used the path before it could 
be included on the Definitive Map. It was 
felt that this would be a hopeless task and 
that footpath 32 might as well be con­
sidered as extinguished.
d. A further meeting had been held to 
discuss the flooding at Coronation Park, 
Trelights, and a further approach was to be 
made to Mr. Harris, neighbouring land­
owner. As Mr, Barriball was not present he 
was not able to report to the Parish Council 
on this meeting.
e. A letter from Cllr Dawe’s solicitors, 
involved with allegations against the Parish 
Council relating to the manner in which it 
was purported to have discussed a ‘rave’ 
party in the parish, indicated that the mat­
ter was now closed. Cllr. Bill Dawe said 
that he wanted an apology from the Parish 
Council for being called a liar. Mark Provis 
said that he had visited the solicitors who 
had backed up everything Cllr. Dawe had 
said. Cllr. Dawe then said, ‘Lies is no 
good; Truth will stand’. Henry Symons 
pointed out that since the solicitors had 
made the allegations against the Parish 
Council then it was Cllr. Dawe who ought 
to apologise. Cllr. Dawe said if anyone 
goes to the solicitor they will hear the same 
‘if they hear different, then I’ll apologise’. 
David Phelps proposed that the matter 
should be closed and this was accepted.
f. A letter from Paul Tyler M.P. to say he 
had been informed by British Telecom that, 
at this late stage when ‘all number dialling’ 
was soon to be introduced, it would cause 
even more confusion if names of small 
exchanges were put back in the Phone 
Book. The next edition would show all 
numbers with their national dialling codes.
g. The Royal Association for the Prevention 
of Accidents (ROSPA) are offering to 
examine playground equipment and issue 
certificates of safety standards acceptable 
to insurance companies. It was decided to 
accept the offer of an inspection which 
would cost £37.50 plus VAT.
fo. A letter from the Planning Department 
said that, after a site meeting, it was

SPROULLS
SO LICITO R S

The Rock, Port Isaac 
(0208) 880355



decided that listed building consent would 
no longer be necessary for the new dormer 
windows on Castle Cottage, Rose Hill.
I. Information from C.A.P.T.C. about the 
inclusion of Cornwall in the Rural Devel­
opment Area which meant extra help for 
village halls, etc. David Phelps is lopking at 
this 'They’ve got money’, he said.
j. On the 8th. March and 19th. May, there 
are to be seminars of the Local Members 
Steering Group where there will be an 
opportunity to talk to County Councillors. 
These will be advertised on Parish Council 
notice boards
k. On behalf of the Playing Field 
Committee, David Phelps is to attend a 
meeting of the Cornwall Playing Field 
Association at Probus on 25th. March.
L  C.A.P.T.C, are inviting nominations from 
Parish Council chairmen for the four tickets 
they have for the Royal Garden Party in 
July but David Bolton would be unable to 
attend, so no nomination was njade.
PLANS
a* Continued use of dairy for the manu­
facture of ice cream, previously undertaken 
without consent, Glebe Farm, St. Endellion, 
Mr. R. H. and L. M. Carey: Henry Symons 
questioned the need for planning consent. 
The building and a cream making plant 
were already there, how did ice cream 
differ? The application was accepted.
b. Plans for a dwelling at 17 Trewetha 
Lane. Eric Stokes said he would oppose the 
plan for yet another building but, as the rest 
of the Council had previously accepted 
plans for three other buildings within 100 
yards they could not oppose this one. It was 
suggested that the development should be 
restricted to a bungalow type dwelling but 
Mark Provis said that a bungalow was 
hardly in keeping in an area covered by a 
conservation order. David Phelps said this 
was absolutely right. The application finally 
received 'support5 but recommended for a 
cottage type dwelling only.
Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the Parish 
Council will be held on Monday 14th. 
March at 7.30pm. in the Chapel Room, 
Trelights.

PORT GAVERNE HOTEL 
AND RESTAURANT

SIMPLY-
JUST BETTER DINING 
Telephone (0208) 880244

Dear Trio, I write in reference to the article 
suggesting a new community hall for the 
village, in commemoration of the coming 
of the 21st. century. The existing facilities 
are not particularly good. The Village Hall 
lacks access -  particularly for the elderly 
and disabled, and has no parking facilities, 
while the Church Hall needs substantial 
upgrading to meet the demands of a public 
meeting hall. The vision of the Parish 
Council could have exciting prospects for 
reinstating the spirit of Port Isaac in the 
years to come. But I sense it will come to 
nothing unless it receives the full support of 
the folk who make up the village. It is 
essential that each person makes their views 
known. Is it a good idea? ~ what is re­
quired? -  what does the community need? 
-  how can finances be raised? It is early 
days, and there is a lot of planning to do, 
but if it’s going to meet our needs, we must 
make our ideas and views clear to David 
Phelps and the organisers. Qeorge Qxiey%

L O C A L  H IS T O R Y  G R O U P
At the first A.G.M. of the Group which 
took place on 4th. February’, Chairman 
George Steer reviewed our first year in 
which we had staged a successful ex­
hibition at the Wadebridge Wine Circle’s 
Annual Craft Fair, drawing many favour­
able comments from residents and visitors. 
Many thanks to Margaret Couch for giving 
us this opportunity to put on the display. 
Our monthly meetings are always well 
attended, with many fascinating artifacts on 
show. Over the year there have been pre 
First World War Port Isaac 'Pig club5 and 
‘Clothing club5 minute books, plans for 
developing Port Gaveme (1899), posters 
about action to stamp out truancy at the 
school (1902), 19th century traders5 
accounts, letters between the church and the 
Parish Council about parking the ‘Parish 
Hearse5, and more. Old photos, some from 
as early as the 1860s, are brought to our 
meetings, many of them unique family 
shots of former residents.
If things, of this sort interest you, come 
along to our meetings at the Liberal Club 
on the first Friday each month. Annual 
subscriptions are just £3, plus 50p at each 
meeting to cover refreshments. Come along 
and give us a try, we charge 50p. for an 
occasional visit to our monthly meetings, or 
£1 if there is a visiting speaker.
In the coming months we shall arrange 
speakers, to talk on various aspects of local 
history, and at the Easter weekend, we are 
having another 'Old Port Isaac5 exhibition. 
More details in next month’s Trio.

Malcolm Lee 880106

Pea Pod
for all your 
FRESH FRUIT AND 
VEGETABLES 
Flowers for all occasions 
Telephone 8 8 0 2 2 3

S fEoud) of lieautp
MOBILE BEAUTICIAN AND UNISEX 

HAIRDRESSER FOR THE AREA

Facials Massages
Eyelash/brow Tints Pedicures 
Eyebrow Shapes Manicures
Make-up & Lessons Waxing 

+ ALL HAIDRESSING Electrolysis 
REQUIREMENTS

TREBEJHERICK 
Mondays to Fridays {0208)1562340

JOHN HILL
P a in tin g  & D eco ra tin g

Valiant Cottage, St. Teath, Bodmin, 
Cornwall. PL30 3ja -. 

Telephone (0208) 851337
Professional painter and decorator

with 36 years experience. 
High standard or W o r k .  

Paperhanaing, tiling, glazing, etc. 
Tree estimates.

Prout Bros.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 
TEL. BODMIN 880208

Coach Trips 
All Car & Vehicle Repairs 

Handy Gas Agents 
- free deliveries

D E N N IS  KNIGHT
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC
WE ARE OPEN ALL DAY 

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30am. - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm.

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone



FOOTPATH 32
Another footpath bites the dust -  well as 
good as. When farms are sold and become 
private dwellings and the former farmyards 
turn into gardens, the footpaths that crossed 
them as a matter of course (and not shown 
on the definitive footpath maps) become 
out-of-bounds to the walker. The path from 
Port Gaverae to Pendoggett, for example. 
You can walk up the valley to Pendoggett 
Farm, but the path is blocked there, just 
yards from the Comish Anns. Now the 
beautiful path from Scarrabine to Burrow 
Park is to be blocked in the same way.

Robin Penna.

CONSERVATIVES
The A.G.M. of the St. Endellion branch of 
North Cornwall Conservative Association, 
was held at the Old School Hotel on 
Saturday February 12th. The following 
officers were elected for 1994: Chairman -  
Mr. J. Cunningham, Vice Chairmen -  Mrs. 
A. Pethiek and Mr. D. Bolton, Secretary — 
Mrs. S. Jarvis, Treasurer -  Mr. C. Gaunt, 
Postal Votes Gfficer -  Mrs, P. Richards. 
Committee members, are Mrs. P. Gaunt, 
Mrs. P. Cunningham, Mrs. B. Milton, Mr. 
G. Kay, Mr. I. Honey and Mr. J. Watson. 
After the meeting the members enjoyed an 
excellent lunch and listened to a short talk 
by the Association’s Chairman, Mrs, Pat 
Harvey. Sheila Jarvis

LIGHT REMOVALS AND 
DELIVERIES OF ALL KINDS

LOCAL OR DISTANCE RING FOR A QUOTE 
TONY SWEETT 880130

Plum btng&bom estic Heating 
Engineers 

Domestic & Industrial Maintenance 

2 4  HO U R  S ER VIC E
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22 Hartland Road,
Port Isaac, Cornwall. PL29 3RP

TELEPHONE: 0208 880371

Alan Richard Gaunt
On Sunday January 25th, with much 
sadness and grief, we learnt of Alan’s tragic 
death as the result of a motorcycle accident. 
He was well known and respected in the 
village where he had many triends. He was 
a very keen sportsman who loved football, 
and was a member of the former Port Isaac 
team and of other clubs in the area, 
the funeral service was held in St. Peter’s 
Church on January 28th. The church was 
crowded, which showed the respect by 
Which he was held. The service was con­
ducted by the Revd. M. Bartlett, who in his 
kddress paid tribute to Alan’s life. We all 
Express our sympathy to Helen, his widow, 
o Clifford and Pat, his parents, and to his 
‘amily, in the loss of a husband, son and 
brother, and to other relatives.

the  families have been greatly touched by 
the many expressions of sympathy, callers, 
bards, and by all those who filled the 
church for Alan’s funeral: our gratitude and 
thanks to you all. We would particularly 
thank the bearers, Fr. Michael for the 
Service and his care and consideration, also 
Ian Honey who, as always on these oc­
casions, is a tower of strength. Donations in 
lieu of flowers, some £300, is to go to the 
Cancer Research Fund and MacMillan 
Nursing Service.

Sincerely, Patricia and Clifford Gaunt

Cecil Gordon Seabrook
We have to report with deepest regret that 
Gordon has left us. He died at his home, 
4 Silvershell View, on Friday 4th. February 
aged 72 years. Following his retirement, he 
had lived for nine happy years in Port Isaac 
but had been in failing health for some 
time. He was a quiet man and he leaves 
behind his wife Patricia and three sons.
The funeral was held at St. Endellion 
Church on Thursday, February 10th. A 
humberof neighbours, relatives, and friends 
(attended the service and interment, which 
Was conducted by the Rector, the Revd. M. 
Bartlett. We express our condolences to his 
Widow and three sons and their families in 
their bereavement.

Tat would like to express her sincere thanks 
for the many messages of condolence and 
fympathy, which she knows Gordon would 
have appreciated. Special thanks to the 
Revd. M. Bartlett and to Ian Honey for 
their help and kindness during this hying 
time. Also to Doctors Lunny and Sainsbuiy 
and the staff of the Port Isaac Surgery.

TftEMEER
h o m e  Im p r o v e m e n t s

YOU DON'T HAVE TO PAY A FORTUNE
For the finest quality products installed to the highest standards. 

Specialists in P.V.Cu. Products.
Windows, (Doors, Conservatories, and Fascia Boards.

EXPERTS IN ALL ASPECTS OF THE BUILDING TRADE 
TELEPHONE: PETER LOBB • BODMIN (0208) 851182

ST. ENDELLION 
CHURCH
New Appointment
The Rector has been appointed ‘Diocesan 
Chaplain’ of the Mother’s Union. He is a 
member of the United Benefice branch and 
also Deanery Chaplain for the Bodmin area.
Birthday Celebration
The Mothers’ Union celebrated its first 
birthday with a service of Evensong in St. 
Peter’s Church on Sunday 13th. February. 
Mrs. P. Crossley, Diocesan President, read 
the lesson, and the St. Peter’s M.U. banner 
was on display, having been embroidered 
with the additional words ‘The United 
Benefice of St. Endellion, St. Kew and 
Port Isaac’ by Mrs. H. Mulley.
Open Meeting
Mrs. P, Brown spoke about preparing for 
Easter at the Mother’s Union Open Meeting 
at Bodannon Farm, Trewetha, in February. 
Mrs. P. Richards, enrolling member, 
chaired the business part, of the meeting and 
welcomed the speaker. 18 people, inclu­
ding three men, attended. In January the 
Branch took part in a World Wide Wave of 
Prayer to mark the beginning of the In­
ternational Year of the Family.
Healing Services
Eucharists for healing have been held at the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. H. Kent at Pityme 
and at the home of Mr. and Mrs. J. Wilson 
at New Polzeath, combined with services 
for the celebration of the Presentation of 
Christ in the Temple, and Ash Wednesday 
in the church. The Rector was celebrant at 
each service.
Feast of the Conversion of S t Paul
The Revd. A. Wainwright was celebrant at 
the 8.00am. eucharist on the Feast of St. 
Paul, and the Rector was celebrant at the 
evening eucharist.
Wadebridge School
The Rector visited the school and spoke to 
a Christian Students group during a lunch 
hour in January.
Organist
Prayers and good wishes are extended to 
Mrs. H. Bennett, regular organist in the 
church, who is recovering "well after a 
recent eye operation. Mr. J. Stevenson 
from Wadebridge, Mrs. V. Bradley from 
St. Kew, and Mrs. J. Townsend from Port 
Isaac are playing during her absence. 
Julian Group
The Januaiy meeting was held at die 
Rectory and led by the Rector. The Feb- 
ruaiy meeting was held at Bodannon Farm, 
Trewetha, and was led by Mrs. J. Wilson. 
Prebendaries9 Study Afternoon
The Sphere of Lay Ministry’ was the topic 
of a Study Afternoon arranged by the 
prebendaries of St. Endellion in the Church 
Hall in February. Nearly 40 people attended 
the meeting.
Deanery Praise Service
A most exciting and lively act of worship 
attracted nearly 200 to St. Petroc’s Church, 
Bodmin, on Sunday 6th. Februaiy. The 
Rector and Mrs. T. Benger of Port Isaac 
were members of the organising committee.

Judith Pollinger.



S. R. Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL. DOMESTIC, AND 
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN 

SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE 
HEATERS INSTALLED 

N.I.C.E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS
S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 

PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 
TELEPHONE 880319 or 880291

Gary 
Pattenden
PLUMBING AND 
HEATING CONTRACTOR

8 8 0 0 2 8

R. A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL m  & DOMESTIC WORK 
UNDERTAKEN t  SALES & SERVICE 

SLIM LINE TF RADIATORS
DIMPLEX & W CREDA
COMPLETE F SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road,
Telephone Bodmin 880328

CENTRAL GARAGE
Proprietor Melwyn Roskilly 

MOT • BREAKDOWN RECOVERY 
TUNING ■ SERVICING 

SPECIALIST |N TRIUMPH STAGS 
Telephone 880334

HEADLANDS HOTEL
P ort G avern e

R esta u ra n t O pen fr o m  7DO p m .
FRIDAY & SATURPAYEVENINGS

gPTTER WARMISH SPECIALS
8oz. Sirloin Steak or M ixed G rill

£5.95
A lso Table d'Hote or A  la  Carte Menu

SUNPAYLVNCHES 
From 13th February we shall be open 

from 12.30 p.m.
Adults: £6.50 C hlldren£3.95

To Bock: Phone 880260

PRIDE OF PLACE
From the end of March we shall be 
extending our range to include a small 
delicatessen. This will include home-cured 
hams, carved from the bone, pates, salamis, 
Cornish cheeses and many more selected 
goodies including our opening offer: 
Wonderful Flavoured Ground Coffees -  
Irish Cream, Amoretto, Hazelnut, Carib­
bean Rum, ‘Macadamia’ -  £1.75p per 
4 ozs. Come and indulge yourself!

Sylvia McCrohon.

HOTEL OPEN
June and Derek Mann are now ready to 
welcome you to the Castle Rock Hotel. The 
bar and lounge have been remodelled, and 
with the restaurant, completely refurbished. 
Our new chef Keith Vernon has compiled a 
truly international a la carte menu. Bar 
snacks and Sunday lunches will also be 
served. Local customers will be welcomed.
Why not treat Mum to a SPECIAL Mothers’ 
Day Lunch on March 13th. £7.95, including 
a bottle of wine per table.

PROSPEROI
We need something to brighten up one of 
the most dismal winters on record -  we 
must all feel that we have got webbed feet! 
What better than our first exhibition of the 
season? Begun last year by Meriel d ’Alby, 
and now taken over by Derek Plummer and 
June, ‘Prospero P is to be held at The 
Green Door Club (see advertisement).
There is a marvellous array of paintings to 
look at in really peaceful surroundings, with 
no pressure from anyone. Lovely wood 
carvings which make the most wonderful 
wedding gifts, along with some truly 
special pottery.
The artists taking part are all the same as 
last year, it is nice to feel that they have all 
wanted to stay together for this coming 
year. With such a display of talent it is not 
possible for me to pick out any individuals, 
but to ask you to spend an hour with us 
over the Easter holiday and browse at your 
leisure. Hopefully you will see something 
you like as everything on show is for sale.
We don’t have a Preview, but everyone is 
welcome and there is the added attraction 
of the Port Gaveme Hotel opposite for bar 
snacks, meals and drinks. When we have 
left at night, the staff there are always 
willing to help should you see anything you 
want and cannot come back in the morning. 
To have the show open in the evenings is

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS
10p a word (min. 50p) in advance

HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS 
Contact Kevin A. Hancock, DIP, SIAD, 
Bodmin 880328 or Launceston 772724.

STAFF REQUIRED 
for the coming season. Drug Store or 
Cafe. Part time. Ring Mr. or Mrs. Woods 
(evening) 880216.

IAN’S DISCO
No fuss -  just the best for music — any 
time -  any place. Minimum fee £30.00. 
Telephone (0208) 880574

MENUS • BROCHURES • LEAFLETS 
Small quantities at prices to suit your 
budget. Robin Penna, The Blackthorn 
Press, 18 New Road. Telephone: 880292

an added bonus as many people like to 
wander around before or after dinner. Over 
the Bank Holiday we shall have a steward 
at night so please come along and see us. 
This year we are supporting the First Air 
Ambulance who are m such desperate need 
of help. There will be a donation box on 
the door, and a percentage of sales will also 
be donated. Our lives depend on them so 
much, when hospitals are so far apart and 
roads congested in the summer months.

June Plummer.

S e c re ts
Fine art, limited and open edition prints, 
collectables, clocks, watches, jewellery, 

picture framing, and clock repairing

Fore Street, Port Isaac, Cornwall. 
Telephone: (0208) 880862

THE

HARBOUR SHOP
TEL: BODMIN 880297 

MAGAZINES * NEWSPAPERS 
CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 

STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS 
GREETING CARDS * GIFTS 

SELECTION OF PRINTS 
NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY

T H E  S H IP W R IG H T  IN N
PUB, HOTEL, AND <MA BAKER’S DINER’ TEL. (0208) 880305

Sheila and Rod Baker Chef: Chris Lanyon

LUNCH TIME OR EVENING BAR SNACKS 
OR DINE OUT OVERLOOKING THE 

ATLANTIC OCEAN FROM 7pm TILL LATE
CHEF’S CURRY OR STEAK SPECIALS FRIDAY & SATURDAY 

FREE HOUSE REAL ALE REAL FOOD OPEN FOR MEALS 7.00pm.



THE TRIO FREE DIARY
REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC

AEROBICS: Mondays 7,00 -"8.00pm. in the 
Village Hail. Wednesdays: Step Aerobies. 
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday every 
month, 1.30 - 3,30pm. at the surgery. 
BADMINTON: 8.00 Thursday evenings in the 
Village Hall.
BRIDGE LESSONS: Green Door, Port Gaveme, 
Mondays 2pm. -  advanced, 7pm. -  beginners. 
CHILD HEALTH CLINIC: 1.30 - 3.30pm. at the 
surgery, first Wednesday in the month.
GOLDEN CIRCLE: 2.30pm. every Wednesday 
at the Cornish Cafe.
MOTHER AND TODDLERS: 9.30 - 12 noon in 
the Village Hall.
PORT ISAAC METHODIST CHURCH:
Sunday Evening Worship is now being held in 
the Penhaligon Room at 6.00pm.
LOCAL HISTORY STUDY GROUP: 1st.
Friday in month, Penhaligon Room, 7.30pm. 
PLAYGROUP: 9.30am. - 12.00, at the Village 
Hall Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday. 
RAINBOW GUIDES: 3.30 - 5.00pm. at the 
Village Hall every Wednesday during term time. 
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Tuesdays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3.00 - 4.00pm. at Port Isaac 
Surgery, by appointment.
WOMEN'S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday in the 
month, 2.30pm, at the Castle Rock Hotel.
YOGA CLASS: Penhaligon Rooms, Tuesday 
evenings, 7.00 - 9.00.

The above information may be incorrect 
if Trio has not been informed of changes

Saturday 26th* February;
10.30am: Mount Edgcumbe Hospice 
Fund Raising Day, Church hall.
Monday 28th* February';
8.00pm: Port Isaac Playgroup A.G.M. 
in the Penhaligon Room.

TOURISM ASSOCIATION
The 1994 Accommodation Guide is now 
available, and being sent out to enquirers. 
Without bothering to tell any of the 
advertisers, the Cornwall Tourist Board 
dropped the response coupon page from 
‘Discover Cornwall 1994’, which was the 
main source of enquiries. Following rep­
resentations from Port Isaac and District 
Tourism Association and others, C.T.B. 
have agreed to reprint this page as an insert 
in ‘Discover Cornwall’, so enquiries are 
back to normal levels. We are already 
looking at the 1995 guide, which we shall 
be making more attractive to prospective 
visitors. In particular, we want to drop 
many of those facility codes which make it 
difficult to follow. It will then be possible 
for individual entries to have larger write­
ups. A mock-up should be available in time 
for our A.G.M. in April. As it is your guide, 
and we want to hear your views about the 
changes, make sure you are there. Further 
details of the A.G.M.. will be in next 
month's Trio.
We are organising a Social Evening at the 
Headlands Hotel on Friday 18th. March 
(see advertisement), to which everyone is 
invited, tickets will be available at various 
outlets in the village. The evening will give 
us all a chance to meet on an informal 
basis before the hustle and bustle of a new 
season is upon us once again. A coach will 
be available ring 880260 for details.

Malcolm Lee, 880106

Saturday 5th. March;
7.30pm: Lifeboat Wine and Cheese 
Evening at the Golden Lion.
Wednesday 9th* March;
Garden Society Speaker: Mr. Burden 
from Lanivet -  Dahlias.
Tuesday 15th. March:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Friday 18th. March;
7.30 for 8.00pm: Port Isaac & District 
Tourism Association SOCIAL EVENING 
at the Headlands Hotel. Everybody 
welcome. Please telephone 880260 for 
details. A coach will be available.
Monday 21st March;
7.30pm: Trelights Christmas Lights and 
Coronation Park Committee A.G.M. at the 
Methodist Chapel.
Wednesday 23rd. March;
4.00pm: Trio deadline.
8.00pm: Lifeboat Committee Meeting 
at the Golden Lion.
Thursday 24th. March:
8.00am; Day Trip to Street ‘Seconds 
Village' (Clark's shoes, clothes, etc.). 
Return via Glastonbury and Wells (tea). 
£6.00. Please book with Prouts' garage 
(880208) or Mrs. Hooper (880404).
Friday 1st April:
Good Friday.
Trio Issue No. 131.
Tuesday 12th. April:
6.30pm: Visit to Davidstow Cheese 
Factory. £2.50. Please book with P routs' 
garage (880208) or Mrs. Hooper 8̂80404)

Wednesday 13th. April:
Garden Society Speaker: Mr. Mark Hawken 
from Trelawney -  Hanging Baskets.

Friday 14th. April: |
7.30pm: (Pwposed date ofP.ID.TA. A.GM. 
at the Green Door Club ~ to be confirmed.)
Tuesday 19th. April:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St, Endellion 
Church Hall.
Wednesday 20th. April:
8.00pm: Lifeboat Committee Meeting
Thursday 21st April;
7.30pm: Annual Parish Public Meeting, 
Church Hall.
Wednesday 27th. April:
4.00pm: Trio Deadline.
Thursday 28th. April:
9am: Trip to St. Austell and Heligan 
Gardens. £2.50. Please book with Prouts' 
garage (880208) or Mrs. Hooper (880404)

Friday 6th. May:
Trio Issue No. 132.

Tuesday 10th. May:
1.00pm: Trip to Otterham and deer forest, 
North Petherwin. Please book with Prouts * 
garage (880208) or Mrs. Hooper (880404)

THE CORNISH CAFE
Licensed Family Restaurant 

David Phelps (0208) 880670

OPEN FO R LU N CH ES 
C O FFEES 

&
E V EN IN G  M EALS

GLEBE FARM DAIRY 
(St. Endellion) 

Bright and early deliveries 
of fresh milk and cream 

from our own dairy. 
Skimmed milk 32p> Silver 

top and semi skimmed 35p. 
Tel Bodmin 880732

Welcome to fee

<Solbcn 3Uon 3ftm
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening Meals from 7,00pm, 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

ELITE SERVICES
GEOFF MQKJRELL & ANNIE PRICE

Port Isaac * Phone (0208) 880751 
Quality Cleaning Service 

We will clean your home with care to the 
highest standard. No job too small. 

Window cleaning, carpet cleaning, three 
piece suite cleaning, chimney sweeping, 

general cleaning.
House and Hotel Maintenance.

Fort Isaac k  restrict 
Tourism Amodet&m

SOCIAL EVENING
H ot B uffet
L ive M usic 

by
B it o f L ook”

C  A  W , D a n c e ,  A ll- t im e  F a v o u r it e sat 
HEADLANDS HOTEL on
Friday, 18 March

(E v e r y o n e  W eloom el
Tickets £5.00 

Transport Available 
See Diary for details


